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Recommended by: Sue Gardner Board Meeting Date: 12/16/24 

RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the board approve the update to the membership of the Secondary 
Programs Qualifying PD Advisory Committee. 

Secondary Programs Committee: 
• Ben Bell - Blended Leaming Instructor, MySchool@Kent
• Tiffany Duncil Parent Representative
• Joanne Fedewa - Special Education Teacher Consultant, KCTC
• Pete Gonzalez - Support Staff, KCTC
• Ron Houtman - Director of Strategic Planning & Organizational Initiatives, Kent ISD
• Joe Phillips - Instructor, KCTC
• Debra Rajaratne - Instructor, KCTC
• Andrea Reynolds - Career Development Facilitator, KCTC
• Deborah VanDyke -Counselor, MySchool@Kent
• Toni Verburg- Parent Representative
• Craig Weigel - Principal, KCTC

BACKGROUND: 
Gerry Vetwey, previously serving as Principal of MySchool@Kent & Launch U and a member 
of the committee, will no longer serve on the advisory committee. Craig Weigel, Principal of 
KCTC has been appointed to replace him. This change will provide continuous strong leadership 
and representation on the committee. 

The updated committee will continue its work in alignment with the requirements set forth under 
Section 101 ( 10) of the State School Aid Act and will ensure that professional development 
opportunities align with district goals and compliance standards. 


